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   3 Gore Road 

   July 29, 1879 

Dear Sister in the Lord Jesus, 

 You must not think that because I have not written you just lately that I have at 

all forgotten you. I think often of and pray often for you all that the Lord will give his peace 

and strength to keep you in Him safe from the power of Satan and the presence of sin. The 

Lord Jesus has much care for you. I am sure He has. And though Satan try hard to cast you 

down, to condemn you, to make you sad, to trouble you – my Master is the stronger and will 

always give you deliverance if you trust in Him fully. Do you do that? 

 I know how the Devil attacks you. Sometimes would have you think, you are 

alone, make you feel cold and weary – but look up. Look to the Heavens. Look up to Jesus – 

He is always looking upon you. Look up to him. 

 We are to walk by faith. It is not good we should always see and understand, we 

are to walk by faith. And the Lord must try our faith to make it strong. The little child learn to 

walk by standing alone – it will never walk, if we always hold its hand. Do you understand 

me? Now you must learn to walk! By faith you are the Lord´s little child. He must teach you 

to walk in His way and will take props away, just have you to stand with Him alone. 

 I trust you see Mr and Mrs Billups often. I cannot come to see you. 

 Remember me to all friends. Read much John´s gospel and the Epistles of John. 

All very good. 

 Do you see the Duncans often? How are they? I wish to have a few lines from 

you. I hope the meetings are good in the meeting house now. Is the telegraph girl saved yet? 

 How do you get on with the Lord´s promise to save from all sin? Do you trust 

Him yet for it? You must.  

 I am glad to tell you the Lord is much blessing his work here. In many places a 

large number are saved by the Lord Jesus. Hallelujah.  

 If the permit I shall come again to Sweden some day. 

 Pray for me often 

 Yours affectionately in Christ Jesus 

 W. Bramwell Booth 

 

Miss Ouchterlony 

I will send my photo next time I write. I am sorry I have delayed so long. 
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